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Meeting Minutes 
April 4th, 2018 
 
Attendees:  21 Dave Andrews, Cheryl Baugh, Jerry Braunberger, Alex Fieldhouse, Jim Foster, Mike 
Glass, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Simon Levear, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, 
Vern Munion, Keith Olsen, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Patty Walters, Russ Walters,, Bren 
Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the March 7th meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley provided the following update:    

 Crescent Hill Dr in Holly, OR – Lorin will make contact soon 

 Willamette Pass is good to go 

 Sears at Gateway – Lorin has made contact.  It is expected that Sears will go dark, but 
they still have an extended period on their lease.  He is in the process of setting up a 
meeting with Gateway.  They want to know more about us.  There is a possibility we 
can use the old Sears parking lot in 2019.  They would charge and undetermined 
amount for the use. 

 Valley River Center – Lorin made contact with VRC after event 1 and 2 to see how the 
event went from their perspective.  Everything was fine, but they do not want us to race 
there in 2019 and after.  They had noticed the amount of deterioration in the parking lot 
and from a maintenance standpoint they don’t want to have us back.   

 Bert Jacobson has not had the opportunity to contact the owner of the property directly 
behind his house for the dirt rally.  He will make contact soon. 

Calendar Theme 
Tim Steck stated there is no winner yet and there have been zero guesses.  Bert Jacobson 
thanked Tim and Peggy Steck for all their work on the calendars.    

501C3 Foundation Update 
Licia Shultz reported the next meeting is scheduled for April 18th, 6:30 pm at Bert Jacobson’s 
home.  Dinner will be provided.  Please don’t forget to RSVP.  She was wondering if anyone 
had the name of a police contact in Linn County. Lorin Wamsley stated he would forward some 
contacts.   

Website Contacts 
Bert Jacobson asked for volunteers to chair events 7 and 8.  Keith Olsen volunteered and he 
will find a 2nd Chair.  The Banquet Chair position was still open, but Bren Wamsley volunteered 
to chair the Banquet along with her amazing committee.  First meeting will be in June.   

Radio Update 
Bonnie Mueller stated she had purchased 13 new RCA batteries for the ICOM’s.   

Road Cleanup Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported 7 people participated.  18 bags were collected.  She reiterated that we 
need younger people at this event.  The average age is 65 for those that participated.  Please 
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mark your calendars.  The next Road Cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, August 11th 9:00 am 
HWY 58 milepost 3.  We need to have more community presence.  Bonnie stated the road 
cleanup is one way and we already made our first donation to Food for Lane County.   

Event 1 and 2 Recap 
Hope Mueller reported the events went very well.  We had nice weather and the courses were 
great.   We had 125 drivers on Saturday and 119 on Sunday.  We sold 7 t-shirts.  We need to 
push harder at the next event. The sale could be announced throughout the day and brought 
up at the driver’s meeting. 

Larison Rock HillClimb  
Bonnie Mueller reminded everyone of the Larison Rock HillClimb.  It’s the 7th and 8th of July.  
You can read all about it on our website.  If you’d like to volunteer to help, contact, Tony 
Chilton, Doug Drouet, or Alan Bowers.    .   

TSD Rally 
Simon Leaver commented that he has received zero entries for the event. 

Blower 
 Jerry Braunberger reported it has been repaired.   

 
 

New Business  

 
Event 3 and 4 Planning 

Tim Steck, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, and Bert Jacobson traveled to the Roseburg Speedway 
and laid out the course and tested timing.  Tim handed out drawings of the courses.  Cindy Lee 
will be there with her food kart, bathrooms are provided, no need to sweep and setup will be 
Friday, June 8th at 3:00 pm..  Some will be staying at the Holiday Inn Express at exit 124.  
There are other hotels available.   

July Monthly Meeting  
The July monthly meeting has been changed from Wednesday, July 4th to Wednesday, July  
11th. We will still meet at Sizzler on Gateway, but will use the meeting room to the right as you 
enter the Sizzler instead of our usual room.  

Jim Foster Announcements 
 Jim Foster stated he is a committee member for the Function 4 Junction (website:   

www.function4junction.com). He queried whether EESCC would be interested in manning a 
booth at the Show ‘N Shine Saturday, June 2nd.  He felt this would be a terrific way to let others 
know about our club.  Jim also mentioned that the Function 4 Junction Swap meeting is 
Saturday, April 14th at the Junction City High School.   

Other Events 
Bert Jacobson and Bonnie Mueller announced several events that will be happening in the 
next several months.  Check your club calendars for dates and locations. 

Electronic Newsletter Release 
Jim Mueller will complete by April 16th.  It will include Mike Gross’ newsletter, Event 3 and 4 
Flyer, t-shirt article, and the TSD Rally Flyer.    

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley 

 

 
 
Homework Assignments 

 

http://www.function4junction.com/
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News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later 
than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
 
APR Mike Glass   MAY Keith Olsen  JUN Tony Chilton & Simon Levear 
JUL Alan Bowers   AUG    SEP      
OCT     NOV    DEC   
DEC     JAN    FEB 
 
 
All – Wednesday, April 18th, 6:30 PM 501C3 meeting at Bert Jacobson’s home 
All – Friday, June 8

th
 setup 3:00 pm Roseburg Speedway 

All – Wednesday, July 4
th
 club meeting cancelled 

All – Wednesday, July 11
th
 monthly club meeting at Sizzler Gateway 

All – Saturday, August 11, 9:00 am road cleanup 
All – Sunday, November 4

th
 9:00 am road cleanup 

Bert Jacobson – contact neighbor for possible dirty rally location 
Jerry Braunberger – revise Inventory List 
Jerry Braunberger – tag radios 
Jim Mueller – gather appropriate information for the 501C3 meeting 
Jim Mueller – April newsletter release 
Lorin Wamsley – Meet with Gateway Mall Sears 
Lorin Wamsley – make contact with property on Crescent Hill Dr, Holly OR 
 
 
 
 
 


